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GreenPoint Bank/Progressing Toward the Year 2000 

In the late 1960s, at the beginning of the computer age, computer storage space--the "memory" in a computer's "brain"--was extremely expensive.   One megabyte cost $500,000, instead of ten cents as it does today!  To save money, programmers designed languages to list dates as "MM/DD/YY" (month/day/year).  The year function (limited to two digits) was programmed to naturally assume it was the twentieth century, so that "99" would be interpreted as "1999."

But what will happen when January 1, 2000 rolls around?  The computer will read the year "00" as the year "1900"!   Complicating matters is the fact that the Year 2000 is a leap year--which means it has an extra day.  

In our ultramodern, computer-oriented world, a great deal depends on accurate date calculation--everything from record keeping and interest rate and debt calculation to the proper functioning of environmental and communications systems.

Since 1994, GreenPoint Bank has been modifying and updating its computer systems and communications network to position itself for a smooth transition through the Year 2000.  Tom Johnson, GreenPoint's Chairman and CEO, has made the Year 2000 issue a top priority.  A Year 2000 Committee, a group of exclusively dedicated professionals, has been established to oversee this effort. 

Over the past few years we have modified our computer systems in preparation for the Year 2000.  Our staff has been trained to seek out any program that may have a problem with the Year 2000 and address it immediately.  All vendors who support our business have submitted their test and compliance plans, as well as their readiness assessments.  

By the end of 1998 we had completed the modifications and a significant part of the testing for all of our systems. 

We are currently on target with our Y2K timeline, and we are compliant with all the systems we have control over.  Our in-house testing has been completed.  Our software and hardware has been made Y2K compliant, and we are continuing to test outside companies for their Y2K compliance.

We have set aside 1999 as "the year of the test."  The goal is to make Y2K a nonevent, by continuing business as usual with no disruption to the service you expect from us.  As a customer or shareholder of GreenPoint, you can anticipate that we will be keeping an eye on the end result--continued quality and value for you.  

As the year progresses, we will be updating our Y2K status for your convenience on the GreenPoint web site at http://www.greenpoint.com.

